
 

 

 

Towards Better Business 
 
This newsletter is aimed at providing 
helpful information for business 
owners and managers to increase 
profits, reduce risks and astutely save 
for retirement. Empower your 
business to better your future!  

Our other newsletters: 

 Property Investment 

 Self-Managed Super Funds 

 Business valuations 

Send us an email if you would like to 
receive any of our other newsletters. 
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HOW TO DRIVE NEW BUSINESS 

 

If you are not implementing initiatives 
to generate new income, chances are 
you aren’t even replacing customer 
losses. It’s important that business 
owners and managers constantly look 
at ways to sell more to ensure the 
future of the business, and increase its 
eventual sale value. 

Increasing business revenue can be 
broken into three categories: 

1. Get new customers 

2. Increase customer visits  

3. Increase customer sales each visit 

There are many initiatives that you 
can plug into these categories. We 
have outlined a few to get the creative 
juices flowing so you can develop 
ideas to use in your own business. 

This article can be applied to any 
industry. However, for the sake of 
economising on words, we refer to 
“products” and “customers” broadly. 
They are meant to include anything 
you sell to whomever purchases from 
you. 

Get new customers 

o Capture leads and follow them 
through – have you ever noticed 
how some websites ask for your 
email address? 

o Experiment with new methods of 
advertising – some social media 
advertising is relatively inexpensive. 
This may help you to advertise to a 
much larger group within your 
existing customer demographic. You 
might like to refine your target 
customer and implement specific 
advertising to that new group or 
introduce a new product with a 
targeted campaign. The new 
methods of internet advertising are 
very powerful as they can be 
tailored to highly specific 
demographic groups. 

o Sell products to geographical 
regions outside your existing reach 
by creating a store on your website. 

o Create a special event to attract 
new customers – it’s likely there are 
customers in your immediate area 
that don’t even know you exist or 
what you do. 

o Promote samples or free giveaways. 

o Try before you buy - leaving 
products to sell themselves. 

o Promote “loss leaders” - sell certain 
products at, or below, cost to get 
customers in the door. Once in, the 
customers will discover other 
products they want. 

o Contests - we all enjoy winning 
something for free. This can be 
done to attract new customers or 
encourage prospective customers to 
provide their contact details which 
can be used as leads to follow up. 

o Coupons – offer a special deal for a 
set time. 

Increase customer visits 

o Special sales promotions for 
“exclusive” customers only. Even 
better, send a personalised offer to 
the customer. 

o Reward programs encouraging 
customers to return several times 
which then entitles them to a bonus 
– some coffee shops do this well 
with a free coffee after a set 
number of purchases. 

o Loyalty programs – for example, 
frequent flyer programs where past 
loyalty can be redeemed for free 
flights. 

o Send offers to existing customers 
suggesting products that 
complement their earlier purchases. 

Increased customer sales each visit 

o Bundle your products - telecom 
companies bundle internet and 
phones. 
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o Offer multiple products at a 
discounted rate - donut shops do 
this with offers like, $1.50 for one 
donut or $4.00 for three. 

o To encourage further purchases 
during a visit, offer a “hard to 
refuse” discount should their total 
purchases exceed a specified dollar 
value. 

o Lowering the risk of a purchase with 
free trials or “satisfaction 
guaranteed or your money back” 
offers. 

A final word with any initiative you 
implement, measure the results and 
calculate the level of sales generated 
with each dollar of advertising/ 
marketing money spent and therefore, 
determine what works best. You may 
not get the results you want initially, 
but keep trying and re-invent your 
initiatives until they work. 

 

TAKING ADVANTAGE OF 
BUSINESS TRENDS 

 
The world is changing. The best way to 
deal with a change is anticipate it. By 
anticipating, you can mould your 
business to take advantage of change. 

One of the fundaments in business 
planning is understanding future 
trends and developing a strategy that 
leverages them. Alternatively, trends 
can pre-warn you of upcoming issues 
that your business needs to navigate 
around. If you can understand trends 
better than your competitors, you 
stand to benefit from opportunities 
before they do.  

Put another way, understanding 
trends allows you to predict future 
product opportunities and gain market 
share. 

What are some of the bigger trends 
that are happening? We have 
outlined, in our view, 20 of them. 

1. Business climate 

With the Australian federal and 
American presidential elections over, 
the global and Australian business 
markets are now moving from neutral 
into drive mode to seek out and take 
advantage of opportunities the new 
leaderships will present. In ths regard, 
the business outlook should be 
regarded as positive, not negative.  

2. Crowdfunding 

The explosion of social media is now 
providing an unintended and yet 
innovative avenue for business 
(particularly start-ups) to raise funds. 
It is called crowdfunding and it’s 
becoming a signficant source of funds 
where otherwise traditional loan or 
equity funding is not available. 

3. “House-flipping” 

“House flipping” is now in vouge as 
testified by the number of television 
programs on the subject. Since the 
housing market in some areas of 
Australia (for example, Melbourne) is 
not quickly keeping up with buyer 
demand, modernising old housing in a 
rapid time-frame is becoming big. 

4. Freelance support services 

With big business retrenching more 
employees, those same workers still 
need to make a living. They are 
turning to the internet to offer 
freelance services. Further, small 
business is increasingly looking at 
freelance contractors instead of 
employment, particularly in light of 
Australia’s incredibly complex labour 
law environment. 

5. Employees and the workplace 

Senior management and leadership 
positions in organisations have long 
been the domain of people with 
seniority on their side. Once these 
people retire, they will begin to be 
replaced by “millennials” (think kids 
born from 1990 onwards). The 

millennials will implement 
management and leadership styles 
that freely deliver opportinities for the 
workforce to operates on a freelance 
basis and from remote sites (home, 
coffee shops, etc).  

6. Online payment methods 

Cash is king and business can no 
longer rely only on the “old” ways to 
get paid. Any method that allows your 
customers to pay easier and quicker is 
a good thing. New payment methods 
are emerging, for example, Apple or 
Google Pay options and Bitcoin 
currency. These technologies could 
lead to improved customer 
satisfaction and cash flows. 

7. Cloud platforms 

Applications previously run on your 
computer are now increasingly 
available “in the cloud”. No more 
programs on your PC. This allows 
easier access to information and 
eliminates data loss. A typical example 
is bookkeeping/accounting software 
solutions for business (Sage One and 
Xero). Cloud solutions are often less 
expensive than stand-alone PC 
software packages. 

8. Cybersecurity 

Hackers will continue to expoit the 
vulnerability of the internet; and it’s 
not likely they are going away given 
the billions they are stealing. Business 
must protect themselves and their 
customers. In part, this explains the 
increasing popularity of cloud 
platforms for small business as they 
leave cybersecurity issues to the cloud 
service provider. 

9. Search engine evolution 

When we mention search engine, for 
the most, think Google. On a daily 
basis they are refining the way your 
website qualifies for Google search 
page rankings. To remain relevant, 
businesses must provide improved 
website user experiences and 



 

 

implement Google’s search engine 
optimisation rules. For example, 
websites that are not mobile friendly 
(sites that automatically adapt to 
display on small screens such as 
smartphones and tablets), Google’s 
algorythms will downgrade those 
websites relevance on their search 
results. 

10. Social media advertising 

There was a time when Mark 
Zuckerberg, founder of Facebook, 
never wanted advertising on his site. 
Fast forward to the present, and the 
popularity and power of Facebook 
made it an irresistable prospect for 
them to rollout advertising. Because of 
Facebook’s user metadata, 
advertsisers can target a large and 
highly specific audience for a small 
charge. It is extremely cost-effective 
and powerful compared to billboard 
advertising, etc. 

11. Increasing digital advertising costs 

We recall the early times of Google 
AdWords where low advertising 
budgets could generate good leads. 
Now, it is dominated by highly 
competitive players with astronimical 
budgets. Small business is, for the 
most, now pushed out of this form of 
advertising. The same phenomenon 
will occur with other forms of digital 
advertising. 

12. The importance of video will grow 

Communicating via video instead of 
written word will become more 
important. For example, consider how 
useful YouTube is when you need 
instructions how to do something. 
Google knows this and gives priority 
ranking to websites with good video 
content. 

13. More stores on the internet 

The cost of running physical stores are 
causing some industries to move to 
web-based stores. The massive 
increase in internet purchases over 

the years has resulted in an explosion 
in the demand for home-delivery of 
those purchases; so it’s not all that 
surprising Australia Post has had such 
a remarkable financial turnaround. 

14. Social media as sales platforms 

You can now buy through Facebook, 
eBay, even Instagram. This is a great 
option for startups where they don’t 
have the resources for a website 
store. 

15. Growing industries 

With people living longer and the 
colossal size of our aging community, 
the health, medical, biotechnology 
and associated industries that assist 
longevity and provide quality of life for 
those in advanced years will have 
astounding upside in their growth 
rates. Another industry with an 
incredible growth outlook is the green 
(environmental) industry whether it 
be developing renewable energy or 
cleaning up the planet, the appetite 
amongst consumers for these 
products will be voracious. 

16. Home healthcare 

Further to the previous point, the 
opportunities for non-medical home 
care is set to soar and small business is 
flexible and personable enough to 
establish iteslf as a powerhouse in this 
market. 

17. The growth in drones 

Drones are now being developed and 
tested for serious commercial 
applications. Opportunities exist for 
drone manufactueres as well as the 
use of drones in business. For 
example, photographers are using 
drones to take breathtaking images 
previously not possible without 
putting lives in danger. 

18. Solar collectors  

Until the technology catches up with 
the ideology, the cost of electricity will 
increase and reliability will reduce 

while old power generation plants are 
closed down. We have long been 
aware of solar electricity production 
however, it will be a game-changer 
when low cost solar power collectors 
(think batteries) are readily available. 
Presently, unused solar power is fed 
back into the grid at reducing prices. 
Soon we will be able to produce and 
keep the power for when it is needed, 
like during the night. 

19. The “paperless office” 

The concept of the paperless office 
has been around for a while but it will 
continue to take a real foothold with 
continued technological developments 
and behavioural changes. For 
example, electronic signatures are 
becoming very popular as it avoids 
waste in paper and time. 

20. The irony of the internet 

The more we connect digitally, the 
more we feel disconnected in person. 
Technology will drive a growing 
appreciation and deeper craving for 
experiences outside the internet. To 
remain sane, people will need to 
dedicate time to enjoy life outside 
technology (smartphones, tablets, 
computers, video games, etc). 
Industries that cater to offline 
experiences will grow. 

 

LEGISLATION & 
OTHER CHANGES 

 
Some recent changes: 

Support for small business: The ATO 
has been working with the small 
business community and mental 
health support services to offer better 
options for small business owners 
experiencing mental health issues to 
meet their tax obligations by calling 
the ATO on 13 11 42 to organise a 
payment plan, or delay a lodgement or 
payment. 



 

 

BAS changes: From 1 July 2017, small 
businesses will only be required to 
report GST collected (item 1A), GST 
claimed on purchases (item 1B) and 
Total sales (item G1). 

 

LIFE’S TOO SERIOUS 

 

 

 

TAX TIMELINE 

 

21 March 2017: Lodge and pay 
February 2017 monthly activity 
statement. 

31 March 2017: Lodgement date for 
tax returns of companies with income 
more than $2 million. 

21 April 2017: Lodge and pay March 
2017 monthly activity statement. 

28 April 2017: Lodge and pay 
quarterly Business Activity Statement 
(BAS) for January to March 2017. 

15 May 2017: Due date for all 2015/16 
tax returns for all individuals, 
partnerships, companies, trusts, self-
managed super funds under a tax 
agent program that was not required 
lodge earlier. 

15 May 2017: Due date for payment 
of all taxes due on 2015/16 tax returns 
for companies and self-managed super 
funds. 

21 May 2017: Lodge and pay April 
2017 monthly activity statement. 

21 June 2017: Lodge and pay May 
2017 monthly activity statement. 

14 July 2017: Lodge and pay quarterly 
Business Activity Statement (BAS) for 
April to June 2017. 

21 July 2017: Lodge and pay June 2017 
monthly activity statement. 

28 July 2017: Lodge and pay quarterly 
Business Activity Statement (BAS) for 
April to June 2017. 

 

OUR SMALL BUSINESS SERVICES 

 

o Accounting solutions 

o Audit insurance 

o ATO audit representation 

o ASIC agent service  

o Business management 

o Business plans 

o Business valuations 

o Cash flow forecasts/budgets 

o Establishing business 

o External CFO services 

o Financial statement preparation 

o Purchase of business assistance 

o Sale of business assistance 

o Succession planning 

o Tax returns & tax advice & 
planning 

 

Helpful information when it arises: 

 Follow us on Facebook 

 Follow us on Google Plus 

 Follow us on LinkedIn 

 Follow us on Twitter 

 

 

 
 

SMALL BUSINESS | SELF-MANAGED SUPER FUNDS | PROPERTY INVESTMENT | BUSINESS VALUATIONS 

 

Contact us... Chris Beavis Suite 25 (03) 9478 3333 
 Managing Director 20 Enterprise Drive enquiries@chieftains.com.au 
 Chieftains Bundoora   VIC   3083 chieftains.com.au 

 

 
This newsletter is for guidance only, and professional advice should be obtained before acting on any of its contents. Neither the publisher nor the 
distributors can accept any responsibility for loss occasioned to any person as a result of action taken or refrained from in consequence of the contents 
of this publication. Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation. 
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